Fall 2006 CIEL Conference:  Call for Participation
 Dates:  October 19, 20, 21
Host:  Hampshire College
The annual fall meeting of the Consortium for Innovative Environments in Learning continues the organization’s exploration of the question: What does it mean to teach for social justice and responsibility?  Last fall’s meeting opened this question, and the rich discussions resulted in opening up a range of pedagogical, theoretical, and assessment issues rather than closing them down.   This fall’s meeting will continue the conversation.  The questions raised below are offered as ways to frame your thinking for presentations.
· Assessing student outcomes in teaching for social justice and responsibility:  Does teaching for social justice matter in students’ lives?  How do we know?  What kinds of action research designs can tell us about our pedagogical effectiveness and impacts on students?  What can we learn/have we learned about the impacts of our programs on our communities?  What should we be doing in light of what our assessment results tell us?  What kinds of questions should we be asking? 
· Practicing activism:  Teaching for social justice has begun to be identified publicly as part of higher education’s perceived left-wing agenda, threatening a backlash from conservative camps.  What are the political impacts of academic work that is oriented toward social justice?  What can/should we be doing to place perceptions of our practices in the political center?  What role can service learning projects play in positioning the college constructively within the community?  What responsibility can/should faculty assume for linking the well-being of their campuses with service to the community—what we might term institutional sustainability for the socially responsible campus -- with their pedagogical practices?  How can we gather evidence and muster arguments about the value of what we do within our own communities? 
· Classroom and institutional practices:  As innovative institutions, what distinctive practices are emerging at CIEL schools in the teaching of social justice?  How, if at all, does this work anticipate a new and different role for liberal arts institutions during a period calling for change in our mission and practices?  For higher education more generally?  What leadership role can/should CIEL schools play in promulgating our work within the higher education community?
· Global Migrations:  Any understanding of social justice is incomplete without an informed appreciation for the many peoples who constitute our society and the unprecedented migration patterns that are transforming conceptions of knowledge, culture, and citizenship.  How do transnational movements of people create new identities and new spaces in which questions and conflicts over identity, belonging, and citizenship are worked out?  What happens when the study of human migration and movement takes precedence over fixed political and geographic entities, when we emphasize “routes” over “roots”?     Hampshire faculty will take the lead in featuring their “global migrations” program, but faculty with interests in these questions from other CIEL campuses are strongly encouraged to participate.
· Other featured activities:

· Working sessions for those who are involved in last fall’s book project – an anthology of writings on teaching for social justice and responsibility

· Planning session to explore other tangible outcomes for the Fall 2006 meeting, such as the publication of a white paper, organization of follow-up events, development of conference proposals. 
The Fall Meeting is a highly interactive, intensive event with an emphasis on deep conversation and carry-through beyond the event itself. Networking among faculty within the CIEL institutions is a primary goal, to encourage sustained collaboration and ongoing sharing and development of best practices.  Presentations are informal but informed, and discussions carry over into breaks and group meals.  Ideas for sessions or activities in keeping with the conference theme but beyond the topics listed here are strongly encouraged.  All meetings will be held on the Hampshire College campus.
Interested faculty and staff should contact Karen Spear, CIEL Executive Director, spear@lorenet.com, 970-259-2161, Steven Weisler, Program Chair, sweisler@hampshire.edu, 413-559-5378, or their CIEL campus coordinator with their ideas, as soon as possible, but no later than July 15.  
A brief paragraph describing what you would like to present should be sent to Karen Spear for planning purposes and to include in the meeting agenda.   

Conference Lodging:


Howard Johnson’s Express Inn

401 Russell Street/Interstate 19


Hadley, MA  01035


413-586-0014


Rates:  October 17, 18, 19:  $69.00 per night



October 20, 21:  $139.00 per night

Important Note about Room Reservations:


Because demand for hotel accommodations is high at this time of year – the height of color season and homecoming weekend in the Amherst area – here are the steps you need to follow to secure hotel accommodations:

Step One: By September 1, contact Steve Weisler at Hampshire College with your dates: sweisler@hampshire.edu.   

Step Two: Steve will give the hotel a rooming list

Step Three: Call the hotel between September 1 and September 17, with credit card number, to reserve your room.  They will check your name against the rooming list provided by Steve.  

On September 18, any “unclaimed” reservations from the rooming list will be cancelled by the hotel, and it’s highly unlikely that rooms will be available after that date.  (Should there be any last-minute switching between you and someone not on the rooming list, that’s something we can handle.)
